
El Camino College 
Parking and Traffic Advisory Council 

March 29, 2023 
 

Attendees:  Amy Hanoa, Jonelle Jones-Morrison, Mitchell Kekauoha, Luisa Paredes – A.S.O. Rep.  
 
The meeting started at 1:07 p.m.  
 
The minutes from February 22, 2023 were approved. 
 
Homeless Student Overnight Parking 
A staff member had asked Chief Trevis if there was a safe place for one of their homeless students to 
park overnight.  There is no current district policy for overnight parking for homeless students and it 
would be a lengthy process to establish one. There was an Assembly Bill written a couple of years ago 
that would have allowed overnight parking for homeless students however, it was not passed. 
 
Currently, overnight parking is not allowed and the only vehicles that can temporarily park overnight are 
for people away on district authorized events or for vehicles that have broken down. 
 
Speed Bumps for Lot H 
This item will be brought up at a future meeting. 
 
Roundtable 
Amy – Sergeant Lopez had notified MarComm about the driveway in Lot B closing and construction 
expanding in that area.  MarComm has updated the interactive and PDF campus maps to show the 
closure. 
 
Construction in the Lot B area will begin towards the end of next week and will take about three to four 
weeks.  The driveway from M.B.B. to Lot B will be closed and fencing will go up. The only way to enter 
Lot B will be through the roadway from Lot A.   The walkway between the Manhattan Beach Modulars 
and Natural Sciences building will be completely closed as sections of Lot B will be redone. 
 
Jonelle – Can staff park in their managers reserved stall when their managers are away?  If the manager 
has allowed them to, then it is fine. 
 
Luisa – Were parking permits issued to the A.S.O. Cabinet?  Yes, Mitchell spoke to Ricky. 
Is it possible for their senators to have permits also?  That would need to be looked into and discussed, 
as the information Mitchell had about ASO parking was limited. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:20 p.m. 


